
                 
 

Tuesday 2nd July 2024 |  Week 10 Term 2 

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL JODY HALL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

Welcome to Week 10. What a wonderful term we’ve had at Dubbo West. We’ve had PSSA, 
Knockout Sports, Guitar lessons, Speech Lessons, Go-Karts, Mother’s Day, Reconciliation Week, 
David Peachey Rugby League, Moriarty AND Moriarty Gala Day. To finish off the term Semester 
1 student reports will go home this week.  

I would like to thank all parents and caregivers for your support throughout this term and I look 
forward to working with you all again as we enter the second semester. 

School will resume for students on Tuesday 23rd July, and I hope to see everyone return dressed 
in their full Winter school uniform. 

Attendance 

Congratulations to  5/6T with 96% and also to  3/4N who were most improved with 28% increase 
We had two classes who had over 90% so a big congratulations to 1/2C and 3/4N! 
To support improved attendance and whole school expectations, it has been decided that 
students must have an attendance percentage of 85% to partake in a sporting event or 
excursion. This will come into effect from Term 3. I will also add this to our Behaviour 
Expectation Code and will be sent home as a hard copy, on School Bytes, School Website and 
Facebook. 
 
Jewellery and Accessories 

I know some little people love to come to school looking extra beautiful, but I need excessive 
jewellery (big earrings, necklaces) and fake nails to be kept for at home and weekends. These 
items are a safety issue, and I would hate for someone to be hurt as a result. 

Planning Room 

What is it? 

Planning Room has been implemented in a trial capacity over the last eight weeks to support 
students who have had playground or classroom incidents. The purpose of Planning Room is to 
provide students the opportunity to reflect on their behaviour and to discuss positive strategies 
they could use in the future. By engaging in Planning Room, staff are providing students with a chance to improve 
their responses to negative situations and teaching positive behaviour in accordance with our Positive Behaviour for 
Learning (PBL) expectations of being safe, respectful, and engaged learners.  

When is it delivered? 

Planning Room takes place during first break, each day and is facilitated by a member of the Executive Team.  

How will I know if my child has been to Planning Room? 

Parents will receive a text message to inform you that your child has been to Planning Room due to their behaviour 
not reflecting school expectations. 

If the behaviour continues after Planning Room reflection, the classroom teacher will contact you for further 
discussion.  

Hats 

Students are required to wear our school hats all through the year if they wish to play on the fields, basketball court 
and fixed equipment. Even though it’s not hot as such, the sus rays can still burn. Please support us by reminding your 
child of this expectation and ensuring they have a hat with them every day.  

 

CLASS % 

1/2A 68 

1/2B 87 

1/2C 90 

1/2L 68 

1/2V 69 

3/4A 82 

3/4G 69 

3/4H 59 

3/4N 90 

5/6D 79 

5/6H 80 

5/6L 63 

5/6M 66 

5/6T 96 

BudyaBudyas 83 

Giinmas 83 

K Green 84 

K Purple 79 

Wilays 87 

Overall 78 



                 
 

Opportunity Class 2025 

Students will sit the test on 1st August 2024. The venue will be confirmed to parents via email. There are resources 
available for parents and students on the Hub. 

Please follow the link for more information. 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/parents-and-carers/choosing-a-school-setting/selective-high-schools/
choosing-a-school/opportunity-classes 

Have a lovely two weeks, stay warm and we will see you next term! 

 

Jody Hall 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CALENDAR MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 9 

June 

24th 25th 26th 27th 28th 

PSSA 

Week 9  

July 

1st 

Assembly 

2nd 3rd 4th 5th 

Last day of Term 2 2024 

Week 1  

July  

22nd 

Staff Development Day 

23rd 

Students  Return 

Preschool P1 Return 

24th 

 

Preschool P2 Return 

25th 26th 

Chess Tournament 

Week 2 

July/August 

29th 30th 31st 

PSSA Basketball  

Knock Out 

1st 

OC Test 

2nd 

IMPORTANT DATES 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/parents-and-carers/choosing-a-school-setting/selective-high-schools/choosing-a-school/opportunity-classes
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/parents-and-carers/choosing-a-school-setting/selective-high-schools/choosing-a-school/opportunity-classes


                 
 

 



                 
 

 



                 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


